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Re: HB 2573- Providing for study and investigation of maternal deaths by the secretary of health 
and environment 

 

I write on behalf of March of Dimes in support of HB 2573 providing for study and investigation of 

maternal deaths by the secretary of health and environment. Our mission is  to lead  the  fight  for  the 
health of all moms  and babies  and believe  that  every baby deserves  the best possible  start. We seek 

to protect all pregnancies and to improve healthcare services for the best birth outcomes in Kansas. HB 
2573 would help us and our healthcare partners achieve this. 

 
The current rate of maternal mortality in the United States is alarming and unacceptable.  While other 
developed nations have seen their maternal mortality rate decline over the last three decades, the United 
States’ rate has more than doubled since 1987, and currently ranks 47th globally with the national 
average at around 19.9 deaths per 100,000 births. In Kansas, we rank 27th in the nation for maternal 
mortality with 19.6 deaths for every 100,000 births (CDC, 2011-2014). Current leading causes include 

cardiovascular disease, venous thromboembolism, obstetric hemorrhage and pre‐eclampsia. Many of 
these deaths are preventable. Over half of the states in our country use maternal mortality review 
strategies that include improvements to data collection and surveillance through a state established 
multidisciplinary committee to reduce pregnancy related deaths. 

 

Maternal mortality review should be a part of each state’s core public health function of assessment. 

State maternal mortality review committees make  important  contributions to  public  health  by 

improving the identification of pregnancy-related  deaths;  conducting or overseeing  the  review  of 

these deaths; recommending actions to help prevent future deaths and improve maternal health; and 

synthesizing and disseminating the review results. 

 

HB 2573 contains provisions consistent with the maternal mortality review recommendations of the 

American College of Obstetricians and Gynecologists (ACOG). ACOG states access to records with 
confidentiality and immunity protections for the case review process is vital for a comprehensive 

assessment to identify gaps in services and to find strengths in the system of care that should be 
supported or expanded. Also recommended is allowance to use aggregate and de-identified data that 

could be distributed to better inform research priorities, clinical practice and intervention strategies. 
March of Dimes supports efforts to efficiently measure and investigate this problem that could advance 

effective policy change and program development to improve the state’s birth outcomes. 

 
On behalf of the pregnant women and babies we work to protect, the March of Dimes urges the 

committee to support HB 2573. Thank you for all you do to support the health of all Kansas 

residents. 
 


